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1) Do treatment services have to occur within the confines of the city of San Francisco? 

SFAPD prefers that services occur within the City & County of San Francisco, as the majority of SFAPD 

clients reside in San Francisco and may not be able to travel outside of it for different reasons.  It is also 

possible to provide services outside of San Francisco City and County limits; please explain if this applies 

to your agency in your Proposal. Note that SFAPD adheres to the California Sex Offender Management 

Board’s (CASOMB) guidelines for Telehealth and Language Barriers, which may be located here: 

https://casomb.org/pdf/Telehealth_and_Language_Barriers_Guidelines_12_2020.pdf        

2) Can the office/agency offering treatment services be located in Oakland? 

See Question #1. 

3) Are there any requirements related to the physical office (e.g., location, size, number of rooms, 
etc.)? 

See Question #1. 

4) How long is the city expecting to allow remote therapy services (telehealth)? 

See Question #1. 

5) Are there any previous proposal that can be made available for review? 

Yes – there are previous proposals to similar RFQs that can be available for review. Requesters must 

submit a records request in order to review said records.  

6) Is there a cap in terms of the full contract amount that the City will be considering (e.g., Hoping to 
come to terms with an agency for less than 100k a year)? 

All contract amounts will be based on SFAPD need and on funding availability. Final contract amounts 

will be negotiated between the contractor and the City during contract negotiations. 
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